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More and more local authorities are introducing charges for 
pest control services, often as a means of being able to 
maintain a service. In 2009, the Chartered Institute of 
Environmental Health’s National Pest Advisory Panel (NPAP) 
conducted its second pest management survey, following up 
the original survey in 2002.  The results of the survey reveal 
worrying trends within the pattern of local authority pest 
management provision and the changes that have taken 
place since the first survey.

In comparing the two surveys, the results reveal that the 
number of local authorities that provide a pest control service 
has fallen from 99% to 90%.  In 2002 only 3 of the 
authorities that responded to the survey did not offer any 
service at all, this figure has now risen to 26. 

It is worth noting that the survey was conducted in February 
2009, before the worst of the cuts of last year, and before the 
announcement of the further cuts in 2010 Comprehensive 
Spending Review.

The CIEH is seriously concerned that an increasing number of 
councils are taking the decision not to provide a pest control 
service. It is equally concerned that more councils are introducing 
charges for pest control services, even for rats and mice.

The Prevention of Damage by Pests Act 1949

Although a local authority is not legally required to provide a 
pest control service, the PDP Act 1949 imposes a duty on 
councils to “take such steps as may be necessary to secure 
as far as practicable that their district is kept free from rats 
and mice,” and in particular to keep the local authority’s 
own land, and land the LA occupies, free from rats and mice 
and to enforce the duties of owners and occupiers of land 
under the PDP Act. It is also worthy of note that “the 
occupier of any land shall give to the local authority 
forthwith notice in writing if it comes to his knowledge that 
rats or mice are living on or resorting to the land in 
substantial numbers” (not agricultural land). 

The NPAP survey also found that councils were relying on 
contractors to undertake treatments rather than providing these 
services in-house. For example in 2002 over 80% of treatments 
for rat infestations were performed by in-house staff, but this 
figure had fallen to around 60% in 2009. The number of free 
treatments in private houses for the most common pests – 
rats, mice, bedbugs and cockroaches – fell by around 15%.

So what are the issues a local authority ought to take into 
account when considering whether to introduce charges or 
contract out of the service? 
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